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Monthly Meditation 

 
 “Oh give thanks 

to the LORD, for 
he is good, for 
his steadfast 

love endures 
forever! (Ps. 

107:1)” The 
Bible gives us 
many examples 

of offering 
thanks to God 

and the Old 
Testament Jews provide us with several 
examples.  Based on Deut. 26:1-12, the 

Jewish Rabbinical Law required that the 
“first-fruits” be offered as a thank offering 

for all of God’s blessings. Throughout the 
day, the Jews offered many prayers of 

thanks.  

It’s interesting to note that Jesus would have 
followed all of these Old Testament laws as 
well.  In addition, the New Testament gives 

four specific times that Jesus gives thanks to 
the Father.  First, Jesus prays, "I thank thee, 

O Father, Lord of heaven and earth, because 
thou hast hid these things from the wise and 
prudent, and hast revealed them unto babes. 

(Mt. 11:24; Lk 10:21)" Secondly, Jesus 
prays before Feeding the 5000 which is 

recorded in all four Gospels.  When Jesus 
raised his friend, Lazarus, from the dead, 
Scripture records Jesus praying Jn 6:11.  

Lastly, Jesus prays before eating the bread 

when he celebrates the Passover on the 

night he was betrayed. 

In Paul’s first epistle, he tells the first 
century Christians to “Rejoice always, pray 

continually, and  give thanks in all 
circumstances; for this is God’s will for you 

in Christ Jesus. (1 Thess. 5:16-18)” As you 
gather with family and friends, please 
remember God’s greatest gift this 

thanksgiving – “Give thanks for God’s 
greatest gift – His Son!” 
 

“We Praise Thee, O God, our 

Redeemer, Creator” 

On Sunday, November 18, BLC will 
observe a Festival of 

Thanksgiving in our 
worship service.  The 

Gospel of the Ten 
Lepers will serve as 
our sermon text and 

the Sacrament of the 
Altar will be 

celebrated.  Blessed 
Thanksgiving! 

 

Confirmation Class 

The Junior Confirmation 

Class which started 
with three students has 

now increased to four!  
Thank you, Pastor Loeschke, for volunteering 
to be the instructor! 
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 “Christ the Living Water Grows 

His Church” Paraments 

Thanks to a major gift given by Ruth 
Schacknies in memory of her sainted 

mother (Katherine Busick Zelmer) and 

the generous support of Mike and Dianna 

Sheridan, Bethlehem now observes the 
Pentecost Season with new green 

paraments.  What an exquisite set given 
to the glory of God.  We rejoice that a 
visitor from California took photos last 

month stating these are some of the most 
beautiful paraments that she has ever 

seen!    (Photo Courtesy of Jeff Rabidoux) 

           

 

Thanks to the gracious hospitality of Chad 

and Kari Kahler, the Fourth Annual Oktoberfest 
was a major success.  The food schmeckt 

gut  and no one went away hungry.  What a 
wonderful way it was to celebrate our Church 
Family and rejoice with the Kahlers in the 

many blessings they have received including 
a beautiful new home.  Danke ! 

 

Voters Annual Meeting 

The election of officers, board elections 
and appointments, and the approval of the 
2019 budget will be addressed on Sunday, 

November 11th, following Fellowship.  
Please try and attend.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thanks to many generous 
financial gifts, the goal to 

install a/c in church has been 
met!  Thanks be to God for his 

continued blessings to BLC.  
We are still collecting funds 
to cover the cost of the electrical work 

required to install the unit.  This will be a 
wall-mounted unit and will require no duct 

work.  The unit includes a programmable 
timer so that the unit can cool the church on 

an as needed basis.  (It also has the 
capability to provide heat should the boiler 
ever fail.) 

 

 

 

 

 

Bells of Peace Ringing Ceremony 

In 1918, on the 11th day, in the 11th month, 

at the 11th hour, the Allies and Central 
Powers agreed to a cease fire that would 
mark the end of World War I. BLC will join 

with churches across the nation and other 
organizations and will hold a bell ringing 

ceremony at 11 am on Sunday, Nov. 11th, 
2018, to commemorate the centennial of the 

Armistice. 



A Birthday Celebration 

for Janet Peppler 

Penicillin was discovered, 

Mickey Mouse made his 
first appearance as 

“Steamboat Willie,” the 
U.S. elected Herbert Hoover president, 

and a spunky little baby girl named Janet 
was born in 1928!  Please join Janet and 

her BLC Family in celebrating Janet’s 
special day on Sunday, November 11th 

following church.   

Mary Martha News 

The group will meet on Thursday, 
November 1st, with a full agenda. Cathy 

Boissoneau, the local Director of Kids Hope 
USA, will speak briefly about mentoring 

opportunities locally.   

Plans for the annual 

reception after the 
Leelanau Community 

Singers Concert to be 
held on December 2 

will be discussed. 

In addition, plans will be 

finalized for the annual 
Giving Tree to collect 

hats, mittens, gloves, 
and scarves for the 
needy. 

Christmas “Company” & Canapés  

“Company” is gathering again! All ladies 

are invited to Laurel’s on Saturday, 
December 1st at noon for canapés and 

conversation.  Please place your name 
and canapé on the sign-up sheet. 

 

 

 

 

“I Need You to Help 
… please!” 

As we look ahead, we 
are short of volunteers 

to serve as lectors, 
ushers, and to serve 
Fellowship  food.  Please 

remember that the 
goodies don’t need to be extravagant and 

there is nothing wrong in partnering with 
someone else. 

Thanksgiving Offering 

In addition to your regular Sunday tithes and 

offerings, we are 
asking for food 
donations to be 

brought in for the 
local Food Pantry on 

Sunday, November 
18th.  If money is 
tight for you, please 

do not feel any obligation to participate.  
This is just a tangible way of giving thanks 

for all the blessings that we have received.   

The items may be placed on the Narthex 
entrance table any time between now and 

November 18th.  Thank you for your love and 
generosity. 

WHY A BLESSING? 

Every service ends with a 

blessing by the pastor.  The 
one used after Communion 
Services is the blessing used 

by Aaron in Deut 6.  Jesus 
blessed many people 

throughout the New 
Testament as did the apostles. 

One of church’s scholars wrote, “A pastoral 

blessing 1) is a verbal act, 2) is a declarative 
act, 3) is a wishing of God’s wishes, 4) 

includes appropriate hand gestures, 5) 
depends on the right use of God’s word, 6) 
can turn God’s promise into a benediction, 7) 

cannot contradict God’s will, and 8) it is best 
to bless in the name of the Lord.” 

… and now you know! 



worl
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MEET TEAM ASIA! 

Papua New Guinea isn’t the only place in 

Asia where the LCMS is working.  We have 

missionaries in The Philippines, Sri Lanka, 

Japan and a number of other places, too.  

We do things like theological education, 

teaching in local schools and coordinating 

mercy projects.  About once a year we all 

get together for some meetings, worship and 

a little fun.  Recently the majority of us got 

together in Taiwan.  Here are a few  pictures 

and stories about those days we spent 

together. 

In closing, we are doing fine, i.e. healthy and 

enjoying our life and work here.  Classes are 

going well, although some  of the students 

had to leave due to not having the needed 

tuition.  They may return next year.  Thank 

you so much for your prayers and generous 

and faithful support!   - Pastor & Tina Matro 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The long-awaited Strategic Planning 

Committee held its first meeting last month 

and identified BLC’s Strengths, Weaknesses, 

Opportunities, and Challenges.  This month, 

the committee members will bring back their 

responses to these areas. 

 

We do not know the outcome or where God’s 

hand will lead us to grow our mission and 

ministry in the area.  With full reliance on 

God’s help, we know that he will continue to 

bless us and use us to extend his kingdom.  

 

Compassion Ministry 

 

“Abide in my love,” Jesus 

tells us (Jn 15:9).  For 

such a small parish, BLC 

has taken this to heart in so many ways … 

when we provide our charitable gifts to 

community members in need, when we have 

our casserole brigades for those who are 

sick, and in too many ways to number. 

 

Yet, we sometimes forget those who are 

alone, who we don’t see like we used to, or 

those who are physically no longer able to 

attend church.  Let’s pledge to change that 

right now and “Abide in Christ’s love.” 

 

Please pray for those whose smiles we 

remember but haven’t seen for a while.  

Please consider calling our brothers and 

sisters who are missing and/or by sending 

them cards.  Even more importantly, please 

consider stopping by to visit with some 

simple food or a few flowers.  What they 

really want to see is you as you bring the 

love of Christ to them. 

 

Don’t let the busyness of the holidays stop 

you from starting right now.  If you need 

some names, please see pastor.  Let’s 

always remember always to “Abide in my 

love.” 

Trick - or - Treating  

On October 28th, BLC participated in the 

Glen Arbor Community Trick-or-Treating 

activities.  Approximately 300 children 

and their parents were treated to sacks 

filled with goodies and a Bible passage. 

In addition, cider, donuts, and games 

were available.  What a fun day! 

(Photo Courtesy of Chad Kahler) 

 


